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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: November 6th 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Chris Oxlade, Clare Smith, Emma O’Looney, Neil Chapman, Dave Westhead, Ben Joynson, Henry Heavisides, Beth Massey, Nikos Georgiadis, Paul Stephens

	Apologies:     Matthew Rutter, Abigail Bailey, Ken Souyave



	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  September 4th.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 

i. Lido Relays now likely to be spring 2013. Beth to speak to Pete Shields.

ii. W Yorks Track and Field League. Reply from WYT&FL awaited.

iii. Noted that following our representations at the PECO AGM one of the races still clashes with a Woodentops fell race.

iv. Leader in Running Fitness. 3 Harriers to attend forthcoming course in Keighley. 
	 BM



	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month – Nominations were:

· Tilly Melechi - first lady at Beefy's Nab fell race and setting a new ladies record at Run Sunday! (NB HoM rules do not allow juniors to receive the award.)

· Helen Horton - fabulous FV50 time for her first marathon in Berlin 3.47.54 which will earn her a good for age place in London Marathon. Solid commitment to training and great determination despite injuries.  (Noted, Berlin was September, not October.)

· Ian Rowbotham - 4th in the Para P Company Challenge (September)

· Jamie Hutchinson - won the Harewood 5

· Will Buckton - steadily-improving results incl, 30th Gt Whernside, 49th Withins, 116th WYXC, Langdale Horseshoe

· Lee Morley - top results incl, 8th Gt Whernside, 19th Withins, 57th WYXC,  FRA and Ian Hodgson Relays

· Bradley Chapman - strong team runs at FRA and Ian Hodgson Relays

· Caz Farrow - 1st lady at Rivington Trail Half marathon then ran in our Ian Hodgson team the next day

HoM Winners were: Will Buckton and Caz Farrow

HoM Prizes. It was agreed that Martinez Wines be approached regarding sponsorship. 

2. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising

i) It was noted that Dave and Di were co-ordinating XC championship entries

3. AGM 25th September. Action

          No specific action was required following the AGM..

4. London Marathon Club Places.

        The draw took place for the London Marathon club places. The successful members were: Pete Shields, Dave Ibbotson, Mike Picken, Emma O’Looney and Abigail Bailey. Three reserves were drawn – in the following order: Gaenor Coy, Keith Woods, Becky Picken. PSt to advise all.

5. Harriers Races.

       All 5 Harriers fell races are in the FRA calendar. Lido relays pencilled in for Spring 2013.

6. Annual “Do”.

         It was agreed that the preferred venue was the Rugby Club and last year’s format was excellent. Clare to speak to Abigail.
	AB

PSt/NG

PSt

CS

	4
	Developing the Club

      1.  Paul W led a discussion about the Committee’s objectives for the coming year. 

i) He noted that Clubmark needs to be renewed and reported that Shirley was happy to lead on this. The Committee welcomed this and it was agreed that Shirley be asked to set out the key issues where the Committee would need to give a steer. The final portfolio would need to be agreed by the Committee in due course. The Committee thanked Shirley in advance.

ii) There was a discussion about further developing the coaching capacity and the need to build on the LiRF courses that had been undertaken. It was agreed this should continue to be a priority for the Committee.

iii)  Paul St. suggested a focus on improving the Club's representation and placing at targeted major races in the racing calendar. It was agreed the captains would look at this and report back. 

iv) Matt R had suggested that further consideration be given to club finances in the light of the small loss made in 2011/12 and the changes to EA affiliation fees. It was agreed that healthy finances were critical but that there was not a problem at present. This year’s loss was not significant and the club’s finances were healthy. The situation would continue to be monitored.
	Captains

	AOB
	i) Gathering Winter Fools Relays. Abigail has entered one team.  Clare S to liase with Abi to assess potential for another team. Nikos may organise.

ii) Flagstone on Ilkley Moor. This issue had generated considerable debate. The questions for the Committee were a) did the Club have a view, and b) could the club influence future decisions? The opinion of club members had been canvassed, and whilst a majority were uncomfortable with the extent of the paving, there were a variety of opinions. The Committee did not feel it could present a single Harriers’ view. However it was agreed that the Club should be a formal consultee regarding changes on the Moor so that Member’s views could be canvassed. Paul St. to write to Bradford Council seeking this. The role of Friends of Ilkley Moor was discussed and it was agreed in the first instance to ascertain which members were also FoIM members and to see if they would be willing to feedback as relevant to the Committee.

iii) Nomination of Graham Breeze to FRA committee. After debate about the role and concerns about the process it was not felt appropriate for the club to make this nomination. Paul W to respond .

iv) Changes to the bank signatories were required. The Committee agreed a resolution to add Chris Oxlade. It was noted that Signatories would now be Paul Stephens. Clare Smith, Neil Chapman and Chris Oxlade.

v) Pete Shields had requested that the club purchase some new stretching bands for training. This was agreed.

vi) League Races. Neil would bring a proposed list to the December meeting. It was agreed to avoid races that fill up quickly.

vii) There was a discussion about lighting and grass cutting relating to the evening sessions. Lighting had been raised in previous years and it was agreed to monitor the situation. Subsequent to the meeting Paul W has spoken to the new general manager of ILTSC about grass cutting.
	CS/NG

PSt

PW

CO
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Reports for October

Chairman's report

Welcome to the new members of the Committee, and to returners.  

Looking back over the last few months, we had a packed AGM where the Committee's work over the last year was reviewed and approved.  The major issue seemed to be the increase in subs made necessary by the England Athletics rate increases forced on us: thank to Eddie and Emma and in particular Paul who helped work out the strategy for dealing with this.  

I'm a little surprised to find myself elected Chairman again, it's a while since anyone has done a fourth term.  I'm prepared to work hard again for the Club but will, I think, ask for more help from Committee members so I hope you'll lend a hand.

The dark nights are upon us but we are trying to brighten them up with our social program.  The first social was meant to talk about coaching generally but there was a lot of discussion about Tuesday night sessions and some actions arising.  The next social will be 'running kit' with perhaps a 'swap shop?', unless we have to use it to progress the 'slabs' issue.  Ewan is back in the helm steering these sessions.   And for December we have the Gibbons' family and friends organising the Xmas Fun Relays, Quiz, and Buffet.  We also have the 'Annual Do' on the Agenda - we'll need to agree and book a venue soon.

I've spent a bit of time working with members on the responses to the new slab footpaths on the Moor, and again that is on the Agenda.  This has eaten in to the time I was going to spend on 'Priorities for 2012/12'.  In 2009 and 2010 we produced detailed development plans, but in 2011 we set some broad objectives and that seemed to work well.  Any ideas?  We need to renew our ClubMark so that's one.

Ladies XC report, Diane Haggar

9 ladies, of 13 entered, ran at the first WYXC league at Wetherby. As last year Sally Morley led the team in, again taking a top 10 placing. Beth Massey and Emma Barclay ran well in 32nd and 34th respectively. We then had a bit of a gap to Sally Malir in 52nd. We managed 5th team behind Bingley, Leeds City, Holmfirth and Leeds University. This year the University seems at last to have some lady runners. Several Ilkley ladies ran below par and with Caz Farrow missing as well we could not muster enough points to challenge our usual 3rd placing. Let’s hope for a full team next time.

November sees WYXC 2. at Guiseley on 10th, a local venue so let's hope for a full turn out. The PECO kicks off on Nov 25th with a bit of a trek to Ackworth.

 In November I shall need to think about Championship entries. I have the forms for the Yorkshires, but the Northerns must be done on line. Will liaise with Dave W.

Men's Fell, Dave Wilby

The Ian Hodgson Relay saw a strong performance from the men with a final position of 10th, our best since 2006. A week later a grand day out in the Shropshire hills for the FRA British Relay Champs saw the 'A' team finish in a very respectable 21st. Unfortunately there wasn't enough

interest to get a 2nd team together.

The last Lakeland Classic of the season took place at Langdale and in tough conditions we had 6 finishers.

In the final BOFRA standings, Mark Mon-Williams & Iain Gibbons both gained excellent runners-up spots in their respective age groups.

Woodentops races kicked off for the winter with a strong turn out at Withins Skyline, including a few who had run at the WYXC the day before.

Mostly XC & Road action in November but I'm sure we'll get a good few turning out at Shepherds Skyline & Tour of Pendle as per usual.

Fell report from ladies Alison Weston

October saw the ladies compete in both the Ian Hodgson and the FRA relays. Good results from both, especially as we needed all our reserves and more in the end!

There have also been 2 mountain marathons in October, the RAB and the OMM, with some brilliant results from the ladies. Well done to Rebecca and Sue, Outi, Rachel (Gooch and Hagan), Florence Haines and Sarah Hayes.

Jann completed the BOFRA series in great style at Wasdale despite a sprained ankle and there was a good show at the Pentlands skyline from the Haines family.

The Woodentops fell races got off to a good start with the Withins race in beautiful conditions. Ilkley won first ladies team there.

Roll on November...

Ladies Road Report  Beth Massey

October was a fairly quiet month on the roads for the Iadies, however those that did compete travelled far and wide, with half marathons proving a popular distance.

Caz Farrow won the Rivington Trail Half Marathon, Alison Ricci travelled south to compete in the Royal Parks Half Marathon whilst Sally Wright travelled to the Midlands for the scenic but challenging Coventry Half Marathon. 

Over the shorter distances, the local park runs continue to be popular with a number of harriers taking part in the Bradford, Leeds and Harrogate races throughout October.

Beth Massey finished 3rd lady at the Wistow 10k near Selby in a season’s best of 40.15, and the following week finished 2nd lady at the tough Accrington 10k. 

There was a very good turnout at the equally tough Guy Fawkes 10m with 5 ladies taking part, led home by Helen Horton backed up by Sue Bickerdike, Julie Elmes, Judith Scarfe and Michelle Snow all packing close.

The highlight for the roads in November is the Leeds Abbey Dash 10k where the Ilkley ladies will be turning out in force!

Junior  report, Shirley Wood

On the fells we had a fantastic turnout of 25 juniors at the Withins Rat runs at Haworth and at the English Schools Fell Champs in Cockermouth Euan Brennan competing for Giggleswick School was 2nd overall in the year 7/8 age category.  The first of the West Yorkshire XC races took place at Wetherby and we had 32 juniors racing which is fantastic. There were 5 team placings: - U11B - 5th; U11G - 4th; U13G - 9th; U15B - 8th and U15G - 2nd. Five individuals had a top ten placing.  However the next two dates clash with major school fixtures so we will not be able to continue the dominant start throughout the series.  A strong emphasis this season will be on the championship races in the New Year where we hope to show the opposition what we're capable of.  All our coaching is in full swing and our numbers are big.  Although we have been able to accommodate all juniors so far 20 who have been doing Thursday sportshall athletics are now having to go back on to our waiting lists as we move out of the sports hall and into the gym.  They will return to the T & F programme at Easter.

Coach Education: Val Kerr, Sally Judkowski and myself went on an evening masterclass led by Jamie French at Carnegie called  'developing the whole child' which looked at the key considerations when working with 11-18 year olds.  And Sally Judkowski, Kate Lofthouse and myself went on a BAN coach development morning in Leeds covering physical conditioning, 200m running and the horizontal jumps.  At the moment we are doing our best to support coaches doing the Coach Award course as well as mentor 5 juniors doing their Community Leaders Award.

Reports for September

Chairman's report ...

Sorry about the delayed AGM.  Tricky decision to take on the spot when ILTSC closed Tuesday morning, but as it turns out it has given us time to address the England Athletics fee issue.  The explorations for this have highlighted a few oddities in the Constitution and I really think it's time we reviewed that - one for the next Committee year.

It's sad to see the light evenings disappear, but Winter training is shaping up nicely with circuits (thanks Pete & Neil), Nikos's new Wednesday session starting, and new Tuesday night sessions including something for the fast runners and something for the 15-18 year olds (promotional posters for this in Ilkley Grammar School, if anyone has any other contacts where we can place them I can provide a copy).  Ewan is co-ordinating the mid-month socials again, and the Gibbons family are looking after the Xmas Quiz and Relays, so Spring will be here in no time.   How about someone organising a 5k time trial too - don't think we managed one last Winter? The XC season is looking promising with lots of people signed up for WYXC, and plenty of interest in PECO.  And the Woodentops fell races are starting up again soon!

I've just (finally, after some months) got permission to stage our Badger Stone Relays next year, but phew it's not as 'easy' as it used to be.  On other matters related to the Moor I think we need a little more representation too, and I've emailed you about that.

Thank you to those who are standing again for Committee.  And thank you and cheerio to those who are off to do something else - hope you've enjoyed your time on the Committee.  I'll update this Google email list straight after the AGM.

Ladies fell report for September, Alison Weston

Another great month of fell running for the ladies. Jann and Rebecca continued on top from in the BOFRA races - Embsay, Burnsall, Muker and Emma and Sally at Bradley fell race. Unfortunately Di broke a bone in her foot at Kilnsey and will need a few months off to recover.

Alison E, Adela and Sue Morey ran well at the Rombalds romp whilst Clare and I enjoyed a fantastic day at the Three Shires race in the Lakes. The previous weekend Val, Outi and myself took part in the Lake district Mountain Trial - a long orienteering event and again we were lucky with the weather.

Adela has had a busy month also competing in the Yorkshireman half and the Folkin' Reservoir 20 mile Ramble, Otley. Debbie ad Amanda ran the full Yorkshireman.

3 teams all set and ready to go for the forthcoming relays......

Almost forgot - BIGGEST achievement of the year was Helene in the Dragon's Back. Absolutely awesome!! She is writing an article for the newsletter.

Ladies XC, Diane Haggar,

Entries are in for the WYXC League. We have 12 ladies entered. 6 down on last year so let's hope the majority turn out at all 4 races. We kick off on 20th Oct.

Emma Payne has offered to help rally troops for PECO races and report back to me if i'm not able to make the race. Thanks go to her.

Beth Massey has taken on organising the Vets XC relays although i'm not sure of the response she has had.

I have written an article for the newletter on behalf of the Men's and Ladies' XC captains, flagging up all the dates for the coming season.

